
Father Jan Olowin 

Biographical Information 
YEAR OF BIRTH: 
YEAR OF DEATH: 
ORDINATION: 

1942 
Unknown 
May 18, 1968 

Employment/Assignment History 
1966 
1967 
6/16/1968 - 
6/16/1968 - 
9/02/1970 - 
8/16/1971 - 
3/09/1984 - 
8/25/1986 - 
11/07/1992 
6/28/1998 - 
12/21/1998 
6/06/1999 - 
1/01/2008 - 
8/22/2008 - 
8/22/2008 - 
10/21/2016 

9/02/1970 
9/02/1970 
3/09/1984 
1/31/1983 
8/25/1986 
11/07/1992 

- 6/28/1998 
12/21/1998 

- 6/05/1999 
12/31/2007 
8/21/2008 
8/31/2012 
8/31/2012 
- 11/04/2016 

Jesuit Missions, Juliaca, Peru 
Migrant Ministry, Erie, PA 
St. Patrick, Erie, PA 
Faculty, Cathedral Preparatory, Erie, PA 
St. Patrick, Erie, PA 
Chaplain, Soldiers and Sailors Home 
St. Adalbert, Sharon, PA 
St. Joseph, Oil City, PA 
St. George, Erie, PA 
Sabbatical, American College of Louvain 
St. Joseph, Sharon, PA 
Chaplain, FCI McKean, Bradford, PA 
Sabbatical 
St. Michael, Emlenton, PA 
Chaplain, Clarion University of Pennsylvania, Clarion, PA 
Temporary Parochial Administrator, St. Elizabeth Seton, 
Sun City, AZ 

Summary 

The Diocese of Erie personnel file for Father Jan Olowin contained a document entitled 
"Summary of Phone Conversation." It was the memorialization of a telephone conversation that 
was written by Robert J. Smith, Vicar General, on May 27, 1993. The document recorded the 
alleged abuse of a victim by Olowin. Victim #1. It is the Diocesan notes regarding a phone call 
Smith had with Victim #2, who is a victim of clergy sex abuse himself. These notes record some 
of Victim #2's abuse and record Victim #2 informing the Diocese of his friend's (Victim #1) 
abuse. Victim #2 said he was disillusioned with the Church when Olowin was appointed pastor 
of St. George. Victim #2 explains that Victim #3, who was also a friend of his, was sexually 
accosted by Olowin while on a trip to Mexico. The document does not record the age of Victim 
#3, only that he was young at the time of the assault. Victim #2 tells Smith that Victim #3 was 
able to fight off Olowin' s sexual advances by pushing him away. Sometime later Victim #3 
shared the incident with Victim #2, who subsequently shared the story with Smith in 1993. 

On November 4, 2016, Bishop Lawrence Persico wrote a letter to Olowin, now retired 
in Peoria, Arizona, indicating that he had learned of an allegation of clerical misconduct made 
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several decades ago against Olowin. Persico' s letter did not mention details, but it referenced a 
phone call that Persico and Olowin had the day before. The Grand Jury can infer that Persico 
outlined Olowin's offences in this call and articulated the reason for the letter in greater detail. 
This letter officially restricted Olowin from public exercise of all priestly ministry until further 
notice. 

The Grand Jury was unable to determine from the subpoenaed files what prompted 
Persico to restrict Olowin' s priestly faculties twenty-three years after Olowin's name was first 
associated with sexual abuse. In a later production of files to the Grand Jury, a letter from the 
Bishop of Phoenix, Arizona to Olowin was found. This document was dated November 18, 2016 
and was written to Olowin and carbon copied Persico in Erie. It thanked Olowin for his service 
and informed him that, due to a letter received from Persico, Olowin would be restricted from 
all ministry until the matter of the alleged abuse was resolved. It is unknown if the investigation 
of Olowin is continuing or if law enforcement was ever notified. 
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